TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING / WORKSHOP
SEPTEMBER 27th, 2021

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday,  September 27th, 2021 at the Town Hall.  Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance being said by all.
Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Margaret Fallon – present




Mary Weinberger – present




Paul Coughlin – present




Frank Pepe – present

Supervisor Burton stated that the reason for this Special Meeting was to discuss and vote on a few matters, Highway trucks and the Haunted Fortress.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. MOTION TO PURCHASE HIGHWAY VEHICLES:  A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Frank Pepe, to purchase a 2013 Hyundai wheel loader, serial #HLM1LD 0000728 from A. Montano Co. for the mount of $56,900, to replace the 1998 Samsung Loader, serial #MCY0463, with funds from the Highway Vehicle Reserve Fund #3011002 and to purchase a 2021 Ford water truck, serial #3FSXF7FA1CV300392 from A. Montano Co. for the amount of $94,500, to replace the 1971 Mack water truck, serial #R685F1018, with funds from the Highway Vehicle Reserve Fund #3011002

Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.

2. HAUNTED FORTRESS FUNDS  RESOLUTION:  The following resolution  Wendy Burton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to approve Resolution #9F, as follows:
RESOLUTION #9F - TO APPROVE ADDITIONAL EXPENDITURES FOR THE HAUNTED FORTRESS

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has committed to renovating the Haunted Fortress,

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford should establish the source of Financing for this project,

 
WHEREAS, the Town Board currently has a Haunted House Fund in the Bank of Millbrook.

WHEREAS, the Town Board established a budget of up to $30,000 in May 2021 by Resolution #5A, the Town Board now wishes to budget up to an additional $20,000 for a total up to $50,000 for the Haunted Fortress.

WHEREAS, the Town Board needs to modify the General Fund budget to record all expenses to renovate and operate the Haunted Fortress,

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Supervisor is authorized to transfer an additional $20,000 from the Haunted House Fund in the Bank of Millbrook, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Supervisor is authorized to make the following budget amendments:

Appropriations                00-960            

    
      
 Haunted Fortress Repairs    00-06-7181-40                               $20,000.00

Estimated Revenues    00-510

    
       
Inter-fund Transfers                00-5031                                       $20,000.00

Roll call vote as follows: Wendy Burton – yes, Margaret Fallon – yes, Mary Weinberger – absent, Paul Coughlin – yes, Frank Pepe – yes. 
Resolution # 9F OF 2021 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Stanford Town Board members and certified this 27th day of September 2021.  Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk
3. EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to close the Special Meeting at 7:17PM and go to into an Executive Session regarding litigation.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.


A motion to close the Executive Session and go back into the Special Meeting at 7:19 was made by Wendy Burton seconded by Margaret Fallon, with the following action taken: on the advice of counsel, the Town will be withdrawing from a lawsuit.  Motion 
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carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.


A motion to close this Special Meeting was then made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
The Town Board continued with their Budget Workshop and adjourned at about 8:45PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

